Start the school year off with research-based tips for success

The start of a new school year is filled with promise. Notebooks are filled with shiny white paper. Crayons still have their sharpened points. Even your child’s backpack is organized!

The start of a school year can also be a time for you to set some goals. Research has identified three easy—but important—ways to help your child do better in school this year:

   1. Get to know your child’s teacher. When parents and teachers are on the same team, kids do better in school. So make plans to go to back-to-school night. If you can’t attend, contact the teacher to set up a short meeting to talk. Once you’ve met face to face, you’ll find it easier to ask a question or share a concern about your child.

   2. Settle into a routine. Kids thrive on predictability. So have a regular time for doing school work. Set—and keep—a regular bedtime. Plan a morning routine that gets everyone out the door on time. Your family will be happier and you’ll all have less stress.

   3. Make reading a habit. Set aside 20 to 30 minutes each day for reading time. If your child is learning to read, let her show off her new skills. Set aside some time when you all read together and then talk about what you’ve read. If your child sees you reading, she’s sure to catch the reading habit.
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Show your child how to respect teacher’s time

You know how hard it can sometimes be to give your child your full attention. Imagine what it’s like to be a teacher with 25 students, each of whom wants attention now.

That’s why one of the most helpful things you can do as a parent is to help your child respect the teacher’s time by teaching him to take turns and cooperate. Here are some fun ways to practice:

    * Play “I Talk, You Talk.” With your child, practice talking and waiting for the other person to finish.

    * Take turns. Let your child take turns with things he likes (walking the dog) and things he doesn’t (clearing the table).

    * Make cooperation a family affair. Set the timer for 15 minutes and have everyone run through the house picking up clutter. Reward the group effort with some extra reading time.
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Keep the television out of your child’s bedroom to boost success

Do you want to keep your child healthy? Would you like her to sleep better at night and earn better grades?

Then here’s a simple way to go about it: Don’t allow her to have a television in her bedroom.

More and more researchers are finding that televisions in children’s bedrooms can cause real problems. First, it makes it easier for kids to watch more television—without parents even knowing. That, in turn, means kids are more likely to be overweight. Time spent watching TV is time not spent on other activities.

Kids with TVs in their rooms score lower on math and reading tests. Researchers think it’s because these kids are more likely to be distracted during homework time.

TV can also interfere with sleep. Kids may watch an extra program before turning off the set. The next morning, they’re tired and won’t be able to focus in school.

Get this school year off to a good start. Take the TV out of your child’s room. Your child will be happier and healthier.
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